
In relation to your email of 21 August regarding the Policy & Budget Group restructure and 
feedback collated from your members, we respond as follows. 
 
With consultation extended to two weeks, impacted employees (including those on secondment) 
have had the opportunity to discuss the restructure, provide feedback or seek clarification. We can 
confirm that within 24 hours of the restructure being announced, all employees including those on 
secondment were notified and given all the required information to understand what was occurring. 
Executive Directors, Directors and Human Resources representatives have followed up with those on 
secondment and have been available to respond to any questions that effected employees have had 
and required immediately to any requests for information. 
 
Regarding recruitment of Grade 11/12 roles into Treasury, we can confirm that EMS did conduct a 
recent recruitment activity for their division, however the essential requirements included a legal 
qualification. During the restructure implementation, P&B employees can elect to submit an 
application and we will work with the respective departments within Treasury.  Once employees 
have been notified of the outcome, if they are not placed, they can elect redeployment and will 
receive the support outlined in the Case Management & Redeployment Guidelines.  We take on 
board your suggestion to remind employees where they can find these guidelines and other policies. 
 
With the creation of the Financial Cluster Analytics division inside of P&B (previously referred to as 
Worksmart), this should help in ensuring that remaining Grade 11/12 employees across the P&B 
cohort can focus on partnering with clusters and other internal stakeholders to deliver outcomes. 
This centre for excellence will be beneficial in allowing employees to focus on value add work and 
providing support to employees across the P&B cohort instead of focusing on previously 
administration heavy work. 
 
With the commitment to innovation, workplace flexibility, the creation of the FCA team and our 
commitment to talent development that will provide TAA opportunities during workload peaks and 
troughs, workload should be manageable. During the restructure planning, workload distribution 
was taken into consideration to ensure balance across divisions.  
 
We acknowledge the request at the consultation meeting with you in relation to job swaps; as 
explained, Treasury will be assigning grade 11/12 employees through the EOI process, including 
employee preferences and to ensure capability mix to meet business requirements and therefore 
job swaps have not been incorporated in the RMP.  
 
We appreciate the feedback you and your members have provided us through the consultation 
period. If you require anything further please feel free to contact Jennifer Schembri via email at 
Jennifer.schembri@treasury.nsw.gov.au, similarly if any other concerns arise during the EOI period, 
pls feel free to refer employees to me or contact me directly. 
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